
Minutes for the  

Public Hearing Meeting for the 

Cottonwood Heights Parks and Recreation Service Area 

Held at 7500 South 2700 East, Cottonwood Heights, Utah 

On the 14th day of December 2022 

Pursuant of Notice 

**all minutes pending until approved at the January 2023 Board Meeting** 

 

Board of Trustees Present:                                                                                            Staff Present: 

Dan Morzelewski                                                                                                              Ben Hill 

Patti Hansen                                                                                                                      Lyse’ Durrant 

Bart Hopkin                                                                                                                       Kevin Suchey 

                                                                                                                                             Andy Davis 

                                                                                                                                             Audrey Durfee 

                                                                                                                                             Bonnie Harris 

                                                                                                                                            Allie Brown 

 

A work session was held on December 14 @ 5:00pm where there was a review of the 2022 
Budget Amendments & 2023 Proposed Budget and Fees. There was also a discussion on any 
items listed on the General Board Meeting Agenda.  

 

PUBLIC HEARING 

6:00pm 

A. Welcome and Verification of the Open Meeting Law- Dan Morzelewski 
B. Pledge of Allegiance – Dan Morzelewski 

• Mr. Morzelewski led the Pledge of Allegiance 
 

C. Presentation of the Proposed 2023 Property Tax Increase – Ben Hill 
• Mr. Hill presented the Proposed 2023 Tax Increase 

 



D. Public Comment on the 2023 Proposed Property Tax Increase 
 

• Ken Nielsen: Not in favor of a property tax increase. Would like Administration to 
look for alternative ways to reduce costs. 
 

• Pearson/Richards: Not in favor of a property tax increase. 
 

• Paul Beyer: Not in favor of property tax increase. Does not use the Facility as he 
lives in an annexed area, located in Sandy.  

The Following individuals did not speak but left a written comment: 

• Mary Ellen Johnson: Not in favor of property tax increase. Would like to see fees 
increased for patrons who use the facility. 
 

• Brian Schutz: In favor of the property tax increase. Would like to thank the 
Director and staff for maintaining a wonderful facility.  
 

E. Close Public Hearing on the Proposed Tax Increase 
• Mr. Morzelewski closed the Public Hearing at 7:02pm 

 
F. Discussion and Information of the 2022 Budget Amendments, 2023 Proposed Budget 

and Fees – Ben Hill 
• Mr. Hill presented information regarding the 2022 Budget Amendments and 

2023 Proposed Budget and Fees. 
 

G. Public hearing/Comment on the 2022 Budget Amendments, 2023 Proposed Budget 
and Fees. 

• No formal public comments were made. 
 

H. Closed Public Hearing on the 2022 Proposed Budget Amendments, 2023 Proposed 
Budget and Fees. 

• Mr. Morzelewski closed the Public Hearing on the 2022 Proposed Budget 
Amendments, 2023 Proposed Budget and Fees at 7:34pm  


